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A Message from the President

Dear VCS Members,

It has been my pleasure to serve as your Virginia Camellia Society President for the last two years. I would like to take the opportunity to thank the officers, Malia Huddle, Moriah Hults, Sandy Godwin and Fred McKenna for their commitment to the mission of Virginia Camellia Society.  Also a big thanks to the Education Committee, Winston Gouldin and Garry Hanson who organize our workshops at Norfolk Botanical Garden. Many thanks to those who volunteer and represent VCS at garden shows, plant expos, fall festivals, local plants sales and garden clubs.

I would be remiss without mentioning our camellia show chairman, Larry Barlow.  Also, Joe Davis and Mike Andruczyk who are always available to set up the camellia shows with such speed and precision and all of you who help set up the awards table.  Ken Walsh and his helpers who work tirelessly selling camellia plants on show days. Thanks to Bob Black for selecting the best camellias for our plant sale.  In spite of the last two winters with colder than normal winter temperatures our dedicated show growers still came with exceptional camellia blooms, thank you!

I wish Malia, our incoming president, the best in the year ahead and I challenge each member to recruit new members, plant more camellias and keep gardening!
Sincerely,
Toni McKenna

VCS President
VCS SPRING WORKSHOP REPORT 2015

Only 27 people, including Horticulturist Renee Frith and gardener Alex Cantwell, showed up for our annual Spring Workshop at the Hofheimer Camellia Garden on April 4, 2015.Contributing factors to the lower than usual attendance may have been the fact it was the day before Easter and the threatening weather. However, the weather did not prove to be a problem at all.

Following the usual introductions and discussion of the purposes of the Hofheimer Garden, Mike Andruczyk gave a detailed discussion of diseases affecting camellias. Then, Mike demonstrated the pruning of overgrown camellias while Bob Black demonstrated the pruning of normal sized plants to improve their shape and health. In the meantime, the remainder of the group began putting on air-layers, joined later by those attending the pruning sessions. 

We had enough experienced people working with the neophytes to ensure that all went well. The efficiency was most encouraging and 242 air-layers were applied, including a few that Kathy and Gary were planning to return and apply. We finished the job just as the pizzas arrived. Obviously, appetites were stimulated because they did away with six 
large Papa John’s pizzas in short order. Many thanks to all who made this a most successful workshop.

Winston Gouldin
To see all the Camellia show results for the 2014-2015 season across the Atlantic Coast and Gulf Conferences: 

http://www.atlanticcoastcamelliasociety.org/2014-2015/ACCS Show Results - 2014-2015.html
--------------------
MONTHLY CARE REMINDERS FOR YOUR CAMELLIAS
Fertilize again with 16-4-8, or use Azalea-Camellia fertilizer 4-8-12 and water it in. It's now too late to prune. You will be cutting off bloom buds for the coming season. Check your Air-Layers. If damaged and moss is dry, spray with water and then re-wrap the foil.
Water during long dry spells. Ground should be moist, not wet! A reliable indicator is if your Azalea leaves are beginning to droop you need to water.
Starting in Mid-September, you can begin gibbing early in the month. DO NOT gib more than 4 or 5 bloom buds per plant at a time. Repeat every other week through November. Begin debudding, leaving 1 bud on the terminal end of a branch. This way you will be sure (O.K., well most likely) to have some japonica blooms for the fall show.
Material used in this article courtesy of the Atlantic Coast Camellia Society Website
VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2015
Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

*  *  *  * 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 22, 2015,
9:00AM – NOON

WORKSHOP

NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDENS

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2015,
10:00AM – 3:00PM

FALL FESTIVAL

AREC on DIAMOND SPRINGS ROAD

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2015
6:00PM – 8:00PM

VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

NBG

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2015
9:00AM-NOON
EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM HOW TO PLANT CAMELLIAS AND AIR LAYER SWAP  

HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDENS, NBG
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2015,
1:00PM – 3:00PM

SET-UP FOR FALL SHOW & PLANT SALE

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2015,
10:00AM - 4:00PM

VCS  FALL SHOW & PLANT SALE

NBG BAKER HALL
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4 2015,
6:00PM - 9:00PM

VCS HOLIDAY PARTY

FRED HUETTE CENTER
Additional events will be added as we confirm them.
All dates are subject to change
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The VCS  MISSION STATEMENT

The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful 

camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)

1

